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Dear Commissioner and Chair 

Thank you for the opportunity to respond to the Productivity Commission's Inquiry into 
Opportunities to Improve Productivity in the Construction Sector. I am pleased to submit a 
response on behalf of Health Infrastructure Queensland (HIQ). 

HIQ is committed to delivering its significant capital infrastructure program in a manner 
which optimises value for money, supports productivity, and removes barriers within the 
Queensland Construction Sector.  

HIQ welcomed the temporary suspension of the Best Practice Industry Conditions 
(BPICs) on all new state government-funded construction projects and the ability to seek 
productivity improvements on existing projects. HIQ also welcomed the relaxation of the 
mandate to utilise two-stage contracts for projects over $100 million. 

These suspensions have allowed HIQ to partner with a more diverse range of 
construction suppliers utilising standard contract models. For example, Traditional Design 
and Construct methodology utilising the AS4300 General Conditions of Contract. 

It is estimated that engaging with lower tier construction suppliers and simplified contract 
models will result in productivity improvements and cost savings.  

In Attachment 1, HIQ has provided an initial response to the 12 Key Considerations 
detailed within the Terms of Reference. The key recommendations are as follows: 

 that BPIC be removed indefinitely.
 that contract model mandates be removed indefinitely.
 that the Prequalification (PQC) System and its policy application through the

Building Policy Framework is reviewed to ensure that it is still fit for purpose
including a review of the dollar thresholds for consultancies ($60,000) and building
contractors ($1 million) which no longer align with market conditions.



 

 

   

 

As part of the overarching Building Construction and Maintenance (BCM) procurement 
category, HIQ is committed to working in partnership with other agencies in the BCM 
category to deliver productivity improvements that improve outcomes for Queensland.  

I understand that further stakeholder consultation will occur in July 2025 with final 
submissions due in early August 2025. HIQ will provide a detailed response at that stage.  

 
Yours sincerely 

Paul Emmett 
A/Deputy Director-General  
Health Infrastructure Queensland  
      /      /  2025 
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